	PDA/HANDHELD DEVICES - TO VIEW WITH GRAPHICS CLICK HERE
[image: image1]

	Friday, August 26, 2011
20110826-1

In this Issue:
· Citizens' Advisory Council Recap

· I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project

· Expo Construction Notice

· Procurement Postings for Next Week

· Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events

Citizens' Advisory Council Recap

 

The Citizens' Advisory Council (CAC) received a presentation on Regional Rail in Los Angeles County on Wednesday evening during their general assembly meeting. Executive Officer Don Sepulveda provided a briefing on Metrolink Commuter Rail, Amtrak Intercity Rail, Goods Movement, LOSSAN (San Diego to Los Angeles to San Luis Obispo) /I-5 Corridor and the California High Speed Rail Project. Metro regularly coordinates with Metrolink, Amtrak and freight carriers on railroad activities in the county. The update to the CAC also included information about the agency's progress in working with the California High-Speed Rail Authority to develop LOSSAN/I-5 Corridor solutions and the initiatives to identify High-Speed Rail solutions at Los Angeles Union Station. Goals for the Antelope Valley Line Study include reducing travel times between Palmdale and Union Station to one hour and enhancing safety. Metro is also working with Metrolink on capital programs such as grade crossings and siding projects. The Master Planning Effort for Union Station will define Los Angeles within the regional transit network and incorporate regional rail into the overall planning.

I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project

The L.A. Times has inquired about community concerns over the lane reduction on Mulholland Drive Bridge as a result of 405 project bridge demolition work July 16-17, 2011. With the end of summer and start of new school year, community members have expressed concern about expected congestion as a result of reduced lanes and absence of dedicated turn lanes on the bridge. Metro project staff reported that it too is concerned about the bridge becoming a congestion point for local communities, commuters and schools, and has initiated a number of actions to help mitigate that concern, including placement of digital message signs on nearby streets and access points to Mulholland Drive and conducting traditional and social media public outreach that calls for the bridge roadway to be utilized for local access only during morning commute periods. Traffic control officers will initially be staged in the bridge area and transportation agencies will monitor traffic conditions. Other mitigation measures may be implemented if possible. The story is expected to run over the weekend.
Expo Construction Notice

Please click here for an update on upcoming train testing activities. 

Testing schedules are dynamic and subject to change. For the latest on construction activities and/or testing schedules, please visit BuildExpo.org.
http://www.buildexpo.org/wp-content/uploads/2011/08/082611-Train-Testing-Update-ENG-Final-pkg.pdf
Procurement Postings for Next Week
Replacement of Metro Call Center Telephone System RFP
Procurement released a Request for Proposals (RFP) this week to procure a replacement for the Metro Call Center Telephone System. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from August 26, 2011 through December 1, 2011.

The new system will better enable Customer Relations to continue meeting regional and agency goals and customer demands.  It will also extend the functionality of the Call Center and Passenger Relations telephones and management tools through integration of voice and data networks.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Robert Vasquez, Sr. Contract Administrator, at 213-922-1044.

Fire Extinguisher/Suppression System Maintenance Services IFB
Procurement will release an Invitation for Bids (IFB) next week to procure fire extinguisher/suppression system maintenance services for various Metro bus and rail facilities. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from September 1, 2011 through October 27, 2011.

The services include inspection, testing, repair, recharging, certification of various types of fire extinguishers, dry chemical fire suppression for Ansul and Pyro Dry Chemical systems and Halon-based fire suppression maintenance at Metro properties throughout LA County. 

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Leonardo Lopez, Senior Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-3675.

Environmental Compliance Services RFP
Procurement will release an RFP next week to procure Environmental Compliance Services. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from August 29, 2011 through January 26, 2012.

Metro is looking for a firm to provide preparation of analyses, studies, surveys, investigations, modeling, predictions, or reports that may have an impact on the environment due to Metro projects as outlined in the Statement of Work. In accomplishing the assigned tasks, the Contractor shall employ or subcontract as necessary with such diverse professionals as Acoustical Enginners, Air Quality Engineers, Sustainability Engineers, Biologists, Botanists, Arborists, Historians, Archaeologists, Paleontologists, and such other professional practitioners as may be needed to support the required environmental analyses. This will be an Indefinite Delivery/Indefinite Quantity contract, with work assigned by Task Orders.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Eva Rodriguez, Assistant Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-1034.

Division 10 Employee Parking Repavement IFB
Procurement will release an IFB for a contractor to perform construction work for the demolition and removal of existing asphalt concrete pavement and installation of asphalt concrete pavement at Division 10 Employee Parking Re-pavement. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from August 29, 2011 through November 8, 2011.  

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Deneise Glover, Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-7302.

Metro Photo Enforcement Program RFP 
Procurement will release an RFP next week to procure the Photo Enforcement Program Services. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from August 29, 2011 to January 1, 2012.
Metro is seeking bids for services in connection with the continuation of Metro’s existing and future photo enforcement program on the Gold, Orange, Blue, Exposition phase 1, Crenshaw (future), Exposition phase 2 ( future) and other future lines that shall begin service within the period of this contract. The purpose of the photo enforcement program is to curtail unsafe driving behavior at current and future Light Rail Transit (LRT) intersections and dedicated bus way intersections.  

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Maria V. Lechuga, at (213) 922-7206.

Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events

Next week, I will be meeting with Director Knabe and participating in a roundtable discussion on the Future of Urban Mobility: Perspectives from Europe & Southern California. I will also be taking part in an interview Roger Rudick of the LA Town Hall Radio Program and attending the Transportation Business Advisory Committee meeting and the Expo Board Meeting.


	

	








